
WWCDTC  

General Membership Meeting 

March 17, 2020 

7 pm 

Program presented by Jeanine Daugherty 

Therapy Dogs  

Belgian Malinois are not the first breed that comes to mind when you think of a potential therapy dog 

for an alternative high school. Despite their reputation as crazy, wild, high energy, biting machines, 

Jeanine Daugherty's two Malinois, Thrill (6 year old female) and Wow (3 year old male) take turns 

going to work with her at James E. Dottke High School every day.  Their job is to spend time with the 

kids all day long.  When the students with extreme anxiety need a quiet place to be with somebody who 

is non-judgmental, Thrill or Wow are happy to curl up on the couch with them.  At the end of a long day 

of working, listening, and sitting still, the kids enjoy kicking a soccer ball around for the dog.  Even the 

staff enjoys having a dog to pet after a long day. It took approximately 6 months for Daugherty to get 

permission, the appropriate insurance and certifications to be able to take her dogs to work.  

 

  

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

The Recall 
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WWCDTC 

 

Mark Your Calendars 
 

March 13 - Rally Run Thru    March 14 – WWCDTC Annual Health Clinic 

March 17 – WWCDTC General Membership Meeting March 27 – 4th Friday Run Thru 

April 10 - Rally Run Thru     April 11 – BRDC UKC Agility Trial (only 1 day) 

April 18 &19 – BRDC UKC Obedience/Rally Trials  April 24 – 4th Friday Run Thru 

May 22 – 4th Friday Run Thru    May 30 & 31 – WWCDTC Scent Work AKC Trials 

June 20 & 21 – GMPC & WWCDTC AKC Obedience/Rally June 26 – 4th Friday Run Thru 
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From the President... 

We now have winter, but it won’t be long before spring.  Can’t really wait until a day light 

savings time happens – March 7-8.  Love it when it is light longer at night.  It makes the drive to 

and from Club much better. 

A big THANK YOU goes to Karen Slack for arranging and babysitting the above 8 foot cleaning 

project on February 10.  This hasn’t been done for a few years and it needed it.  So now all the 

fans, tops of heating units, tops of lights, insulation, etc. is all clean.  The cost was minimal but 

needed to be done.   

A big THANK YOU also to Katie Guse and crew for hosting the UKC Agility trial on February 9th.  

Don’t know what kind of entry we had, but it matches up with the UKC conformation shows on 

the weekend and people were able to earn Total Dog from UKC.   

The meeting on March 17th will be having an interesting program put on by new member 

Jeanine Daugherty and her two dogs Wow and Thrill.  It will be on the therapy program for 

kids at her school.  Put it on your calendar for St. Pattie’s Day.  Jeanine teaches the Open Class 

on Tuesday night if you haven’t seen her before. 

Lorene Schramm, Membership Chairperson, will be sending out the membership dues notices 

during the next couple of weeks.  So watch for it in your regular USPS mail.  Everyone should 

fill out the form and indicate if you have anything different like e-mail address, etc.  Lorene 

makes sure that the current information is there and then it will be put in the membership 

booklet.  Deadline for dues is April 1st (I believe).  Let’s get them in on time so that we can get 

the membership booklet out ASAP.  Any questions on them, contact Lorene. 

Also, don’t forget about the Health Clinic on the 14th of March.  The flyer is in this newsletter 

and there are also some on the information board at club.  Get your reservations in for the 

different shots, eye exam, and cardiac exam.  Tara and Karen will need help so if you are 

available and want to volunteer at this clinic, please contact either one of them. 

One good thing, we haven’t had to cancel classes this winter (I know it isn’t over yet).  Be 

patient, spring is coming soon.   

Happy Heeling, 

Joan 

 



 

WESTERN WAUKESHA COUNTY DOG TRAINING CLUB – GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING –  
January 25, 2020 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Joan Kaml, the President.   
Joan thanked the Tara and crew for annual banquet set up.  Welcomed members and guests for night of fun. 
 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – The minutes were approved as printed in the Newsletter. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT – No report 
TREASURER’S REPORT –  Report was approved as read. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT –  

Thanked all of the members for what they do for the Club and also the Board members. 
Thanked members Joy, Lisa, Joe and Russ for maintaining the building 
There are new things always happening so make sure to watch the bulletin board and website for news 

 Have more than 30 classes a week.  There is a list on the bulletin board of open times you can train 
TRAINING COMMITTEE –   

DIRECTOR OF TRAINING REPORT  - Mark Christiansen  
 Classes for Winter – Winter Weather Warning classes are cancelled. 

Mark thanked Cathy Bender for keeping the classes organized. 
Thanked instructors for all of their time, as well as Chris Getter and Jen Effler.  
Specialty classes: 
   Scent work – Thanked the Joe & Sue Kugel and Paul & Diane Dankert 
   Rally on Tuesday – Thanked the Wayne & Joan Christensen and Claudia Sonnenberg 
   Trick Class – there are none on Tuesdays at this time.   
Monday Night -  Thanked Tara, Mark, Koenraad and instructors.  This session is 90% full. 
Agility – Thanked Karen Slack.  No report 

COMMTTEE REPORTS –  
Meetings/Programs – 

March Meeting – Thurs. 3/19.  We are still looking for a program. If anyone has a suggestion for meeting programs, please let a 
Board member know. 
Health Clinic – Sat. 3/14. Tara reported that already have 3 or 4 echocardiograms signed up.  We are getting reservations in for 
preferred times, eyes fill up fast 

Grounds/Building/Housekeeping –  Mark Christiansen 
 Building cleaning – 2/10 the inside of the building above the blue board will be cleaned 

Floor – Mark has found water under the matting, not bad, possibly condensation.  But Mark to have a mason come out and take a 
look at things.   May mean removing all the flooring again. 

Trials – AKC - Have 7 obedience/rally trials, 5 agility and 4 scent work trials this year 
 June 19, 20 and 21 trials – 2 rally trials on Friday and 2 obedience trials on Sunday 
Trials – UKC  - Have 8 obedience/rally  trials and 13 agility trials this year 

April 18 & 19 Obedience/Rally Trial - Premium is out  
Run Thrus – 4th Friday  - have 8 in 2020, plus Candy Cane Caper and Year End 
Run Thrus – Rally 2nd Friday – will have the first 6 months this year.  We will give it a try to see how things go.  
Membership – Lorene Schramm  

Dues notices will be available in February.  Mark mentioned we will do PayPal for membership dues.  
Working on membership book with all the club info. 
1st Reading –  none    2nd Reading –  none 

Newsletter –  Deadline is Feb 15.  If information is not in by then it will not make it in the next newsletter. 
Website – Koenraad thanked Lisa Kutchera for helping.  Email any info to Lisa and she will get it on the website 
Nominating Committee – Joan thanked the nominating committee. 

The following officers have been voted in for another 2 year term: 
President – Joan Kaml    Vice President – Mark Chirstensen   Board  – Tara Matusiewicz, Nancy Schmidt and Sandy Perkins 

OLD BUSINESS – None 
NEW BUSINESS – Mark presented the Jefferson County Sheriff with $2000 check from proceeds of our November trial raffle and $303 that 
was raised at the banquet from the Sheriff’s raffle basket.  Thanked the Sheriff and his deputies for all they do for the community.  One of the 
deputies made a wooden plaque for WWCDTC and Sheriff also awarded the Club with a Merit Award. 
Cliff Sanders won the Sheriff’s Dept. raffle basket 
NEXT MEETING DATE – March 19 
ADJOURNMENT – Meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm 
  
Respectfully submitted 
Debbie O’Brien, Secretary  
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Membership Renewal 
 
It’s that time of year! Membership renewal letters went out mid-February. 
Please be sure to return with accurate contact information so we can get the 
member book out ASAP. A reminder: your form needs to be returned EVEN IF 
YOU DON’T PAY DUES!  
 
Thank you!  
 
Lorene Schramm 
Membership Coordinator 
 

Officers & Board Elected for the 2020-2021 Years 

 
President - Joan Kaml (1/21)    Karen Slack (1/20) 
262-781-8072      920-625-3831 

 
Vice President - Mark Christiansen (1/21)  Sandy Perkins (1/20) 
920-344-0001      262-470-8750 

 
Secretary - Deb O’Brien (1/20)    Harry Beggs (1/20) 
414-302-1968      920-342-7042 

 
Treasurer - Barbara Drake (1/20)   Nancy Schmitt (1/21) 
262-784-1428      414-412-0008 

 
Tara Matusiewicz (1/21) 

                              608-576-1309  
 

Notes from the Membership Director 
 

SPRING SESSION OBEDIENCE AND RALLY CLASS REGISTRATION 

Hard to believe we are looking at spring registration already.  Winter has not been too bad so far.  

We’ll hope that trend continues!  Registration for the Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 

obedience and rally classes begins Tuesday, February 25.  Member and non-member registration 

forms will be available on the front table as well as on the wall.  Sign up ends on Monday, March 16 

with classes beginning the week of March 23.  This is a 9-week session. 

~Cathy Bender 

 

WWCDTC Membership Dues 
WWCDTC membership dues may be conveniently paid using PayPal ! 

Please go to the following site and follow the online instructions. 
www.paypal.me/wwcdtc 
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“Rayne" 
Norwood's A Storm Is Brewing TKI, RN 

              
Rayne earned his AKC Novice Rally Title on 
Jan 4th placing 2nd with a score of “99” on 
both of his first and second legs and won 
first place with a perfect score of “100” and 
his title on his third leg. His 4th leg was a 
“100” and 2nd place. 
Rayne is a very happy worker and loves 
being with me. 
~Claudia L. Sonnenberg 
 

 
Club Member Accomplishments 
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Rowdy & Anne Millane earned 

Rowdy’s UCD! 

Working hard…having fun & success! 

"Teka" 

URO3, UCDX Norwood's Blast From The 

Past UD, RAE, HIC, CGC, ASCA CD 

 

Teka placed 3rd, with a “197”, in our 

trials’ Open B class in November. At the 

January trials, she earned her 4th UDX 

leg and scored a “198” in Open B. Very 

proud of my Girl! 

~Claudia L. Sonnenberg 

 

"River"    

On December 31, 2019 I lost a huge part 

of my heart.  River's body just could not go 

anymore and I let him go. He was an 

amazing agility dog that loved working 

with me. 

Rising Sun River Of Dreams HIC, AX, 

OAJ, OF, NAP. NJP, NFP, Cl1, CL2, CL3.   

Such a time honored friend; I miss him 

deeply. 

~Claudia L. Sonnenberg 

 



 

 

 

 

WWCDTC   The Recall        Ma rch/A pr i l ,  2020 Page 7  

    A note of thanks from the Jefferson County K9 Unit- 

 
 

 
 

 

 



WWCDTC 

The Recall 

Do you have an article for 
the next edition of 

 “The Recall”? 

Email your article, 
photograph, recipe, or story 

to: 

wwcdtcnews@gmail.com 

Articles must be 
received by April 15, 

2020 to appear in the 
January Newsletter. 

WWCDTC DOG 

MEMORIAL 

Unfortunately, we have to 
say goodbye to our best 
friends at some point.  

WWCDTC has a Memorial 
Board in the entrance where 
you can honor your friend.  
A plate which includes the 

dog’s name, life span, titles 
earned, owner, etc., will be 

made and placed on the 
Memorial Board.  WWCDTC 

invites members to 
memorialize their dog there.  
Forms are available on the 
board and the cost is $25. 
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Conformation 

Classes  

Schedule 

Reminder 

Conformation 

classes are held 

the 2nd and 4th 

Tuesday evening 

each month.  You 

can check the 

calendars attached 

or the club website 

to find these 

classes.  Open to 

the public.   

 

Save The Date: 

Bark River Dog Club 

UKC 

Agility Trial 

April 11 

& 

UKC 

Obedience & Rally 

Trials 

April 18 – 19 

at 

WWCDTC 

 

Follow us on 
Facebook…Keep up with the 

happenings at club… 
WWCDTC on Facebook 
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Winter Weather Class Cancellations 
Wisconsin winters can be tough as we all know… 

WWCDTC uses the National Weather Service “winter weather 
warning” to determine that classes are cancelled, as well as, the 
discretion of class instructors and the Board of Directors. The 
safety of our membership is very important to us! 
 

In the event of class cancellations due to inclement weather, 

cancellations will be communicated in several ways. 

 WWCDTC Facebook page 

 Local TV stations weather closing listings 

 Class instructors 

Stay safe this winter!! 

mailto:wwcdtcnews@gmail.com
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